
 

17th November 

 
 

Dear Parents, 

 
Thank you for your understanding this week.  While many schools are suffering from virus, we have 
been particularly unlucky.  We have been taking advice from Public Health England and you can be 
confident we are doing everything we can to limit the bug spreading, including limiting access to the 
school. 
There are three things you can do to help. 
If your child has been sick or had diarrhoea, when they are better do not send them to school for 48 
hours. 
Please give children extra encouragement to wash their hands regularly. 
Anti-bacterial wipes will not stop the virus.  We are advised is to use Milton Sterilizing Fluid but, outside 
of school, you can carefully use diluted bleach. 
 
We have had two exiting trips, this week. 
 
Year 2 had a fabulous time on Thursday with a PE trip at Plymouth University! 
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Meanwhile Year 3 attended a lecture and demonstration all about bubbles at the University.  As you can 
see, they already impress as students.  Their behaviour was impeccable and they were a credit to their 
school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Showing equal maturity (and gravitas) at the University, the Youth Parliament Team, Kacper, Adaugo 
and Hazim went to another event at the University to learn how the Houses of Parliament work.  They 
were involved in workshops with 12 other schools where they created a Party, devise a Manifesto and 
then hold an election.  They also debated and voted in a mock-up of the House of Commons.  They 
learned lots and it was an enjoyable event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



While we were putting the newsletter together, the children returned from Heatree.  IΩm sure weΩll have 
more for you next week but hereΩs a teaser with an early report Mrs Hibbert sent to Mrs ShillaberΧ 
άFirst full day of activities complete including an EXTREMELY muddy low assault course, rock scrambling, 
archery and fencing.  Last night we completed a 6 mile night walk, getting back at 10.30 for hot 
chocolate, shortbread and bed. Up at 7.30 this morning and off for more of the same.  :)έ 
 

 
 
Now to your generosity, the Big Me! career dressing-up day raised £129.65 
The mufti money for Children in Need has just been counted and raised £137.06 
 
A final request:  We still have over £170 outstanding for lunch money and £570 outstanding from both 
Breakfast and After School Club.  You would expect to pay for a meal elsewhere so please do that at 
school (although we would encourage you to apply for Free School Meals).  We already subsidise the 
clubs before and after school and it we would regret having to close them because they had become 
unviable. 
 
WeΩve seen some great work as well. 
 
Both CohenΩs writing and his neat 
copy earned him a spot in the 
Golden bookΧ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     As did LaveenΩs work on Charles Darwin. 


